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Hamburg Township 
Public Safety Department 

PO BOX 157 ∙ HAMBURG, MICHIGAN 48139 
PHONE: (810) 231-9391 ∙ FAX: (810) 231-9401 

EMAIL: HATP@hamburg.mi.us 
RICHARD DUFFANY, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

 
TO:         Hamburg Township Board  

FROM:   Chief Richard Duffany 

DATE:    June 26, 2024 

RE:         Agenda Item Topic:  Fire Station 11 Parking Lot  

     General Ledger #: 206-000.000-967.000 

     Number of Supporting Documents: 2 

NEW/OLD BUSINESS:   XXX   New Business 

         _____ Old Business – Previous Agenda #: 

Requested Board Action 

• Motion to approve the hiring of Bailey Construction of Gregory, MI to repave the parking 
lot of Fire Station 11 in accordance with the specifications of the request for proposal at a 
total cost of $111,500.00. 

 
Background Information 

The parking lots on the west and south sides of Station 11 have been in a deteriorated condition 
for the past several years and need to be replaced. On May 21, 2024 a Request for Proposal (RFP) 
for Station 11’s parking lot repaving project was published with a submittal deadline of June 20, 
2024.  On June 20, 2024 Supervisor Hohl, Deputy Director Newton and Deputy Clerk Mary 
Kuzner opened two submitted bids.  One bid was from Bailey Construction and the other was from 
Grover Construction.  The bid proposals were as follows: 
 

• Bailey Construction      $108,500 (Concrete) 
4023 S Gregory Rd      $    3,000 (Striping) 
Gregory, MI 48137      $111,500  Total 
734-323-8889  

 
• Grover Construction      $109,250 (Concrete) 

PO Box 540        Striping cost not included 
Webberville, MI 48892 
517-861-1379 

 
The project scope includes the removal of all the current asphalt on the west and south sides of 
station 11, replacement with 6” of concrete and the addition of an extra 10’ to the south of the lot 
to improve the turning radius for fire apparatus.  Total square footage is approximately 11,500 
SF.  The RFP also required the repainting of any/all parking lines. 
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Bailey Construction’s bid for the concrete work is $108,500 and $3,000 for the striping, for a total 
of $111,500.  Grover Construction bid $109,250 for the concrete work and failed to submit a cost 
for the striping.  Bailey Construction’s bid for the concrete work portion of the RFP was the lowest 
and their overall bid contained the required cost for the striping (which Grover Construction failed 
to do). As such, it is my recommendation that we accept Bailey Construction’s bid.   
 
 
Budget Impact 

The cost of this project is included in the adopted FY 24/25 budget and will not adversely impact 
the budget. 
 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Chief Richard Duffany 
Director of Public Safety 
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